
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                          Friday 27th June 2025 

Message from the Headteacher 

As salaamu alaikum wa rahmatullahi wa barakatahu, 
 
All praise and thanks to Allah (SWT) for allowing us to live through another year. We are now entering the month of 
Muharram, just as the academic year is drawing to a close. Summer term is always the busiest term in primary schools. 
Children and staff have been working extremely hard this year and although there is a lot of hard work ahead of us, I am 
confident that we have what it takes to bring about positive change at the school. 
Parents of children in Key stage 2 will see that we have received  a large delivery of low barriers. These will be used in the 
Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 playgrounds to provide discrete areas for football and basketball which I hope cuts down on 
the  number of collision accidents that do sometimes occur. Next term, we are looking at developing our sporting capacity 
within the school. We have recently been in contact with Harrow Borough to enter ourselves into more interschool 
competitions and, as mentioned in a previous newsletter, we will be offering martial arts training for our children shortly 
insha’Allah. You are very welcome to attend our sports day on the 18th July. The Key Stage 2 events will be held at Bentley 
Wood School playing fields and the EYFS/Key Stage 1 events on school premises. They are scheduled at different times of 
the day so that parents can attend both. Please refer to the email for full details.  
 
Year 3 will visit Headstone Manor on the 4th July and Year 1 will go to Bekonscott Model Village on the 15th July. Our 
Reception classes had a lovely day at Willows Farm on the 26th June. Thank you to staff and all parents who help out on 
our trips. Your support is really invaluable and it contributes to our children’s experience. I would like to thank Ms Laamri 
who is holding a Charlie and the Chocolate Factory Day for children in Year 2 and this will include a hands on workshop led 
by the chocolate Museum. She has been very busy with book week and it has been very pleasing to see so many children 
showing in such a lot of interest in the wide range of books on offer. On top of this she arranged a highly successful Read 
and Relax Day on Wednesday. Many children told me how much they enjoyed this event in particular. 
 
I would like to thank Mrs. Mahir and Mrs. Haider, together with Mrs. Aksouh and all of the children for the wonderful 
assemblies we have seen over the past two weeks in An Noor and Al Hakeem classes. We heard some lovely recitation, 
singing and some fantastic acting from the children. I will run a drama club next term insha’Allah for children in Years 4 
and 5 to give the children a broader public performance experience insh’Allah. 
 
Some of our parents have been absolute stalwarts during our gardening days, putting up greenhouses, painting fences, 
constructing and painting picnic tables and a host of other jobs for the sake of Allah (SWT). They have made a real 
difference to the Key Stage 1 area, working long hours in the heat to bring this about. We still have a large number of 
fence panels that need to be painted. Each panel can be painted within two hours or so and I would like to ask parents to 
“paint a panel”. If you complete a panel with or without your child(ren)’s, you can add your child(rens) name(s) to the 
panel itself. I am really hoping that we can complete this project by the end of term. The next gardening day will be on 
Saturday 12th July and the school gates will be open at 10:00am.  
 
Hujjat walking club enjoyed a lovely stroll around the Ruislip Lido last Sunday and our next walk will start from Denham 
Country Park at 10:00am on 13th July. We will walk along the banks of the Rivel Colne which supports an abundance of 
wildlife including many species of fish and aquatic birds including herons and kingfishers which we hope to spot as we 
follow the trail. 
 
I wish you all a peaceful weekend 
Mr. Syed 
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Message from the Faith Advisor 
 
Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,  

 

In assembly, we have been learning about the value of excellence. This week we 

reflected on verse 39 from chapter 53, which tells us “Nothing belongs to man except 

what he strives for.” We talked about what striving for something would look like 

and shared a story of the Prophet Muhammad (SAW) where we can see him living 

this verse of the Holy Quran.  

 

Alhamdulillah, we were so proud to award two of our children a prize, for already 

striving to achieve excellence in Arabic. Both placed in the top 25 in the country out 

of over 10,000 children across the UK in their Arabic competition.  

Well done to Mahdi Mo (3R) and Hannah D (3R)! 

 

May Allah (SWT) continue to help us strive in everything we do. 

Have a blessed weekend,  

Mrs Jessa 



Additional Information: 

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

Year 3 Trip to Headstone Manor & Museum Friday 4th July 

Harrow Transition Day  Wednesday 2nd July  

FOHPS Second Hand Uniform Sale  
(More information to follow) 

Wednesday 2nd July  

Al Kareem (1K) Class Assembly Monday 7th July 9.15-9.45am 

Harrow Early Support Workshop 
(Managing Emotions) 
Parking 0n-site from 9.10am-9.20am (Only) 

Tuesday 8th July 9.30am 

An Noor (RN) Class Assembly Wednesday 9th July 9.15-9.45am 

Year 2 Charlie and The Chocolate Factory Day  
(In school)  

Thursday 10th July 

Year 1 Trip to Bekonscot Model Village & Railway Tuesday 15th July 

End of Year Reports shared with Parents  Thursday 17th July 

Celebration of Learning  
(More information to follow) 

Thursday 17th July ONLY 

Whole School Sports Day 
(Information already shared with parents)  
 
House team colours have been shared with the 
Class Teacher, please speak to your childs Class 
Teacher. 

Friday 18th July 

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 22nd July                               
(1pm EYFS/KS1 & 1.10pm KS2)  

*Please note: all Islamic dates are subject to the sighting of the moon These dates will be 
updated each term with more information   



 Pupils’ of the Week 
20th June 

Pupils’ of the Week 
27th June 

An Noor  Zaynab Sakina Fatemah 

Al Haqq Sepehr Ibtihal 

Al Kareem Ali Khadija 

Al Hakeem Hussein A Yusuf 

Al Khaaliq Zahra M Hanaa 

Al Wahhaab Noora Zeena 

Ar Raoof Aliya Maryam K 

Ash Shakoor Inaya Ali 

As Saboor Ayaan Sultan 

Al Wadood Hadi S Sara M 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to  

Al Haqq                                                          

class for achieving 

the best 

attendance across 

school with 100% 

w.e. 20th June  

Well done to  

Ar Raoof & Al Wadood                                                             

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 98.8%    

w.e. 27th June 

‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons 

and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved 

Prophet (PBUH). The value for this half term is Integrity. We are very 

proud of our pupils demonstrating this value! 

IN to WIN 
Attendance Winner 

Well done to Ayah H (RN) for 

having 100% attendance this 

week! 




